
March XX, 2017 

The President 

The White House 

Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mr. President, 

As strong supporters of Israel, we write to urge you to reaffirm the United States’ long-standing, 

bipartisan commitment to supporting a just and lasting two-state solution to the Israeli-

Palestinian conflict. 

For decades, American presidents and Israeli prime ministers of all political parties have publicly 

supported and worked toward attaining a peace agreement that recognizes Israel’s right to exist 

as a democratic, Jewish state and establishes a demilitarized Palestinian state, coexisting side-by-

side in peace and security. Today, we remain convinced that a two-state solution is the only 

outcome that would quell ongoing incidents of violence, maintain Israel as a secure, Jewish, and 

democratic state, and provide a just and stable future for the Palestinians. It is our belief that a 

one-state outcome risks destroying Israel’s Jewish and democratic character, denies the 

Palestinians fulfillment of their legitimate aspirations, and would leave both Israelis and 

Palestinians embroiled in an endless and intractable conflict for generations to come.  

Leadership from the United States is crucial at this juncture. We must ensure that a 

comprehensive agreement between the two parties is not imposed and oppose unilateral actions 

by either of the two parties that would push the prospects for peace further out of reach.  

To that end, we stand ready to help facilitate an environment that fosters the resumption of direct 

peace negotiations between the Israelis and Palestinians in order to achieve a viable, lasting, and 

mutually agreed upon two-state solution. 

Sincerely, 

DAVID E. PRICE                                                                                  GERALD E. CONNOLLY 

Member of Congress                                                                              Member of Congress 

 


